Dear Fellow Members

As this is my first letter as Diocesan President | would like to start by taking the
opportunity to thank Kay for all she has done over the last triennium. She has
continued to keep in touch as much as possible and, like many of us, has had to
master the technology of Zoom meetings. As well as coping with the different
way of life caused by the pandemic Kay has also been dealing with life following
the death of her husband, Richard, so we are all grateful for her continued work
for Mothers’ Union.

We are also very grateful to Rev’d Rosemary Franklin for stepping in as our
chaplain and to Maggie Pollard for her work with AFIA.

| have met or been in contact with many members in the Diocese as | have been
responsible for Mothers’ Union cards and goods for the last three years but |
would like to introduce myself to those who don’t know me. | was born and
brought up in the Medway Towns in North Kent and trained as a librarian when |
left school, running the local studies section of Gravesend library. | met my
husband, Philip, when we both worked at the County Library headquarters and
we have been married for almost 48 years. We have two children, both of whom
are married, and one grandchild. We moved to Gloucester 30 years ago when
my husband’s job was relocated. Having settled here and found a church to
attend regularly | began going to Mothers’ Union meetings and finally became a
member at the beginning of 2000. Since then | have been Branch Leader and
Deanery Leader and am looking forward to this next role in my MU life. Thank
you for the support | have received as | prepare to take on this new role
alongside the other trustees. All of the trustees, post holders and | will be
grateful for your prayers over the coming months.

| am writing this before the first trustee meeting of the triennium but we will
soon be meeting to review the past triennium and look forward to this one. Any
plans we make may, of course, be subject to change and adaptation, possibly at
short notice. If nothing else, the pandemic has taught us that any plans need to
be flexible.

With love and prayers

Doreen



